10TH DISTRICT, TEXAS CHAIRMAN, COMMITTEE

ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY

WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-2401 Congress of the United States

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 2300 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

House of Representatives Washington, **BC** 20515-4310

March 31, 2023

The Honorable Kay Granger **Appropriations Committee** U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Ranking Member **Appropriations Committee** U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

li Wal

I am requesting funding for the extension and widening of Waco Street in Bryan, Texas in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Bryan, located at 300 S. Texas Ave., Bryan, Texas, 77803. The funding would be used to create a major thoroughfare in Bryan, with curb and gutter, as well as a shared path. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would include a roundabout at an intersection of five roads, including the extension of Waco Street, which is just over a mile away from the Blinn College-Bryan Campus, where students could access pedestrian and bicycle connection to transit routes.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C 5305(a)(2).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Michael T. McCaul

Member of Congress